

WEEKLY BULLETIN 25 July 2023 Volume 64 - Issue 4





Pres Bernard Jones

DG Andrea Grosvenor

Bulletin editor: Issa Shalhoub

Area Gov Haseena Tweddle RI Pres Gordon R. McInally Club's Websile and Club's Facebook

July is Rotary's Maternal and Child Health Month

Tonight; Matt Dell, Community Connect Expo Introduction: Ross Wade Vote of Thanks: Yvonne Young

Future Programs:

August is Rotary's Membership and Extension Month

1 Aug; TBA

Introduction: Phil Brown Vote of Thanks: Simon Brown

8 Aug; TBA

Introduction: Clive Cross Vote of Thanks: Peter Culham

15 Aug; TBA

Introduction: Dom Fondacaro Vote of Thanks: Tony Fondacaro

22 Aug; TBA

Introduction: John Hozack Vote of Thank: Geoff Johns

29 Aug; TBA

Introduction: Jo Jones

Vote of Thanks: Brian Morrison

Club's Calendar		
Club dues	are due.	\$360 or \$180 for half year
30 July	Sun	Milton Follies, Bar Duties
12-13 Aug		MUNA
13 Aug	Sun	Bunnings' BBQ
10 Sep	Sun	Bunnings' BBQ
10 Oct		Hat Day, Lift The Lid on mental illness
20-22 Oct		District Conference
16 March	Sat	BOF Ball at DLC

Birthdays: 29 July; Genelle Gregory. Anniversaries: None this week.

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt 04/07 958 516 ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com by NOON ON MONDA /.

If you don't notify your non-attendance, the club will need to charge you.

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras.

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know.

Meeting of 18 July 2023

President Bernard Jones, welcomed all.

Board members' badges have arrived and were distributed.

President Bernard asked the members to observe a minute silence for **Keegan Fry**, Wayne's son.

Pres Bernard reminded members to fill in the **Members Satisfaction Survey** and to bring to the meeting. It would be nice to get all members to do the survey, if you need a copy, please ask Issa.

Pres attended the **BOF meeting**, more meetings to occur.

Cannot use our new BBQ at the Marine Rescue market nor at the Lions' one.

Milton Follies to start soon, RSA holders are needed.

RSA course can be done online.

If you know of a quest speaker, or you would like to tell the members of a specific experience, please advise Jo Jones.

Secretary Issa Shalhoub;

Dale Wilford has applied for the 85 Rule.

Issa is contacting a few members who we haven't seen at the club for a while.

A Bendigo bank statement and one from Horizon bank arrived, given to Ed Zonneveldt.

RC of Laurieton sent the club a flyer stating that they toasted our club at a recent club meeting. Last night's Lotto winner was **Guy Porter**.

More numbers are available for sale, please let Issa know if you wish to purchase any.

Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report.

Yvonne Young has contacted the Ulladulla Land Council.

Ross Wade; members and friends from the RC of Hervey Bay were here on the weekend, including a past Rotarian Richard and wife Gwen Watts who were instrumental in sending a caravan and money after the Conjola fires.

The caravan was used by a fire victim who has his own accommodation now, so it is available for our club to use.

The caravan is in need of an inspection, then maybe hand it over to Safe Waters.

Ross has prepared a proposal for our Board to discuss, perhaps to be used by people in need.

Almoner Bill Harris; Gordon Young is fine, so is Maisie Bennett and Rob Powell.

Treasurer Ed Zonneveldt advised that the yearly fees are now due \$360 and the half yearly fee is \$180; the fees can be paid at the meeting.

Ed thanked **Tony Fondacaro** for purchasing the raffle prizes, also thank you to **Craig Saunders** for purchasing and donating prizes.

Please pay the 45 Club dues as soon as you can.

More numbers are still available to purchase for the 45 Club.

Robin Cantrill gave us a brief history of his piano – organ playing which started when he was in his teens.

Robin played in numerous locations; including Penrith, Orange, Holbrook, Deniliquin and Hobart.

Now he plays in Milton, for weddings, funerals and in church.

Robin was introduced by Ian Tibbles and thanked by Tim Trescowthick.

Quite an amusing address, thank you Robin.

Raffle winner was Craig Saunders.







